## UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DIVISION OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

> November 29 1 9 3 8

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director Dep't. of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Doc:

I appreciate very much your kind invitation to speak at your basket ball clinic on Saturday afternoon, December 3rd, but find I will be unable to accept as I shall be in Kansas City December 2nd and 3rd, attending the meeting of the "Big Six" Directors.

I regret this conflict of dates as I would have enjoyed being present at your meeting.

Yours very sincerely,

Gwinn Henry

Director of Athletics

GH: IW